
September 27, 2022

The Honorable Charles E. Schumer

Majority Leader

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Richard J. Durbin Chairman

Committee on the Judiciary, United States

Senate, Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Mitch McConnell
Minority Leader

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley

Ranking Member Committee on the

Judiciary, United States Senate

Washington, DC 2051

RE: Law Enforcement Professionals’ Support for Amy L. Solomon to Serve as Assistant
Attorney General, U.S. Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs

Dear Senators Schumer, McConnell, Durbin and Grassley:

We are writing to express our strong support for Ms. Amy Solomon to serve as the Assistant

Attorney General for the Office of Justice Programs (OJP) within the United States Department

of Justice (USDOJ).  Collectively, we have served as law enforcement leaders, current and

former prosecutors, former judges, and former Justice Department officials.

All of us are familiar with Ms. Solomon’s vast experience and skillset over her 30-year public

service career, and many of us have worked directly with her during that time period. Ms.

Solomon is a dedicated public servant, who is committed to advancing public safety, safely

reducing overreliance on incarceration, and supporting professionals like us, who have similarly

dedicated our careers to making our communities safer and more just.

The Office of Justice Programs is the primary grantmaking entity within the USDOJ, supporting

crime-fighting efforts and best practices at the state, local, and Tribal levels. Our communities

need the support of OJP in making funding available and best practices accessible, in order to

implement proven and innovative strategies that keep our communities safe and reduce

unnecessary incarceration. This is Ms. Solomon’s third time working at OJP, equipping her with a

deep understanding of the Federal government’s ability and opportunities to support our local

communities’ law enforcement and criminal justice professionals.

Ms. Solomon has proven herself to be a collaborative and thoughtful partner, who engages local

police chiefs and prosecutors, as well as national law enforcement organizations,

victims/survivors, and other justice system stakeholders. Throughout her career, she has been a

leader in bipartisan reentry efforts to help people safely and successfully return to their home

communities following a period of incarceration.
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Without reservation, we support Ms. Solomon’s expeditious confirmation for this essential role.

We know that Ms. Solomon will execute her duties as OJP’s Assistant Attorney General with

honor and integrity, and that our communities will be safer, more just, and better supported

because of her leadership.

We appreciate your consideration of our letter of support for Amy Solomon to serve as the

Assistant Attorney General for the Office of Justice Programs.

Sincerely,

Art Acevedo
Former Police Chief, Miami, Florida  
Former Police Chief, Houston, Texas  
Former Police Chief, Austin, Texas  
Former President, Major Cities Chiefs Association

Hassan Aden
Federal Consent Decree Monitor, Cleveland

Eric Atkinson
Police Chief, Menomonie Police Department, Wisconsin

Diana Becton
District Attorney, Contra Costa County, California

Carmen Best
Former Police Chief, Seattle, Washington

Shay Bilchik
Director Emeritus, Center for Juvenile Justice Reform, McCourt School of Public Policy,
Georgetown University
Former Associate Deputy Attorney General, U.S. Department of Justice
Former Administrator, Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention, U.S. Department of
Justice
Former Chief Assistant State Attorney, Miami-Dade County, Florida

Larry Boone 
Former Chief, Norfolk Police Department, Virginia

William Bratton
Former Police Commissioner, New York, New York
Former Police Chief, Los Angeles, California
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Jim Bueermann
Former Police Chief, Redlands, California
President and Chief Futurist, Future Policing Strategies

Zachary Carter
Former U.S. Attorney, Eastern District of New York (1993-1999)

John J. Choi
County Attorney, Ramsey County, Minnesota

Dwayne Crawford
Executive Director, National Organization of Black Law Enforcement Executives (NOBLE)

Brandon del Pozo
Former Chief, Burlington Police Department, Vermont

Edward L. Dowd
Former U.S. Attorney, Eastern District of Missouri (1993-1999)

John Drake
Chief of Police, Nashville, Tennessee

Dean M. Esserman
Senior Counselor, Police Foundation
Former Police Chief, New Haven, Connecticut

Gil Garcetti
Former District Attorney, Los Angeles County, California

Diane Goldstein
Executive Director, Law Enforcement Action Partnership (LEAP)
Former Lieutenant, Redondo Beach Police Department, California

Barry Grissom
Former U.S. Attorney, District of Kansas

Ronald Hampton
Former Executive Director, National Black Police Association

Janeé Harteau
Former Police Chief, Minneapolis, Minnesota

Walter Holton
Former U.S. Attorney, Middle District of North Carolina
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Paul H. Fitzgerald
Sheriff, Story County, Iowa
Former President, National Sheriffs' Association (2011-2012)

Lisa Foster
Former Director, Office for Access to Justice, U.S. Department of Justice
Former Judge, Superior Court of California

John Hummel
District Attorney, Deschutes County, Oregon

Gil Kerlikowske
Former Commissioner, U.S. Customs and Border Protection
Former Director, Office of National Drug Control Policy
Former Police Chief, Seattle, Washington
Former Police Commissioner, Buffalo, New York

Justin F. Kollar
Former Prosecuting Attorney, County of Kaua’i, Hawaii

Peter Koutoujian
Sheriff, Middlesex County, Massachusetts
Former President, Major County Sheriffs of America
Former President, Massachusetts Sheriffs' Association

Miriam Aroni Krinsky 
Former Assistant U.S. Attorney, Criminal Appellate Chief, and General Crimes Chief, U.S.
Attorney’s Office for the Central District of California
Former Chair, Solicitor General’s Advisory Group on Appellate Issues

David LaBahn
President and CEO, Association of Prosecuting Attorneys

Chris Magnus
Commissioner, U.S. Customs and Border Protection

Beth McCann
District Attorney, Denver, Colorado

Garry L. McFadden
Sheriff, Mecklenburg County (Charlotte), North Carolina 

Cameron McLay
Former Police Chief, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
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Barbara McQuade 
Former U.S. Attorney, Eastern District of Michigan

Steven O’Donnell
Former Superintendent, Rhode Island State Police
Former Commissioner, Rhode Island Department of Public Safety

Kathleen O’Toole
Former Commissioner, Boston Police Department, Massachusetts
Former Chief, Seattle Police Department, Washington
Former Secretary of Public Safety, Massachusetts

Melba Pearson
President, National Black Prosecutors Foundation

Richard Pocker
Former U.S. Attorney, District of Nevada (1989-1990)

Timothy Purdon
Former U.S. Attorney, District of North Dakota

Rick Raemisch
Former Executive Director, Colorado Department of Corrections
Former Sheriff, Dane County, Wisconsin

Charles Ramsey
Former Police Commissioner, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

Gary Raney
Former Sheriff, Ada County, Idaho
Director of Compliance, Miami-Dade County, Florida

Jill Ravitch
District Attorney, Sonoma County, California

Troy Rawlings
County Attorney, Davis County, Utah

Ira Reiner
Former District Attorney, Los Angeles, California
Former City Attorney, Los Angeles, California
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Vincent Schiraldi
Former Commissioner, Department of Probation, New York City, New York
Former Commissioner, Department of Correction, New York City, New York
Former Director, Department of Youth Rehabilitation Services, Washington D.C.

Paul P. Schnell
Commissioner, Department of Corrections, Minnesota  

Ronal W. Serpas
Executive Director, Law Enforcement Leaders to Reduce Crime & Incarceration
Former Police Superintendent, New Orleans, Louisiana, Retired
Former Police Chief, Nashville, Tennessee
Former Police Chief, State Patrol, Washington

Sean Smoot
Director and Chief Legal Counsel, PB and PA of Illinois
Area Vice President, NAPO

David Steingraber
Former Police Chief, Menomonee Falls, Wisconsin

Darrel Stephens
Former Executive Director, Major City Chiefs Association
Former Chief, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department, North Carolina

Donald Stern
Former U.S. Attorney, District of Massachusetts (1993-2001)

Gregory A. Thomas
Senior Executive for Law Enforcement Operations, Office of the District Attorney
Kings County, New York
Former President, National Organization of Black Law Enforcement Executives

Brett Tolman
Former U.S. Attorney, District of Utah

Joyce Vance
Former U.S. Attorney, Northern District of Alabama

Bernard Warner
President, The Moss Group
Former Secretary, Department of Corrections, Washington, Retired
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Ronald Weich
Former Assistant District Attorney, New York County, New York 
Former Special Counsel, United States Sentencing Commission
Former Assistant Attorney General, U.S. Department of Justice

John E. Wetzel
Former Secretary of Corrections, Department of Corrections, Pennsylvania

Thomas B. Wine
Commonwealth’s Attorney, Jefferson County, Kentucky

Organizations
Law Enforcement Action Partnership (LEAP)
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